2001-0586

METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING


NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Metropolitan King County Council will hold a public hearing in the Council Chambers on the 10th Floor of the King County Courthouse (516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington) on Monday the 14th day of January, 2002 at 1:30 PM.  The purpose of this public hearing is to consider adoption of Proposed Ordinance 2001-0586, which adopts amendments to King County Zoning Code (Title 21A) relating to regulations for the establishment of shelters for victims of domestic violence in unincorporated King County.  


King County encourages public comment on Proposed Ordinance 2001-0586.  You may wish to present oral testimony at the January 14th public hearing.  Testimony is limited to three minutes per speaker and you may provide written copies for the Councilmembers’ review.  Please provide 20 copies of any written material you wish to submit.  The chamber is equipped with an audio/visual system capable of displaying 35mm slides, VHS tapes, overheads, and computer displays.  Audio/visual presentations are included in the 3-minute timeframe.  Testimony sign-up will take place in the lobby outside the Council Chambers.  Please call the Metropolitan King County Council offices at (206) 296-1000 if you need directions to the Courthouse.  You may also mail or fax comments to Councilmembers.  The address for the Council is King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue #1200 Seattle Washington 98104.  The Council fax number is (206) 296-0198.
The complete text of Proposed Ordinance 2001-0586 is available in the Council Clerk’s office, Room 1025, King County Courthouse, 516 Third Avenue, Seattle Washington.  A copy of the ordinance will be mailed to you upon your request to the Clerk at (206) 296-1020.  Copies of this legislation are also available on the Internet, at www.metrokc.gov/mkcc/clerk.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2001-0586 would amend Title 21A (Zoning Code) to permit domestic violence shelters as an outright permitted use within the R-1 through R-8 zones.  The shelters would be limited in size to 10 residents or less, including staff, so that a residential scale and appearance similar to adjacent homes can be maintained.   The ability to better blend with other adjacent homes benefits shelter residents and staff, as well as adjacent properties, by preserving property values and enhancing security by reducing the likelihood of discovery by an abusive spouse, partner or other family member.

Security is further is enhanced by allowing domestic violence shelters to be established without the highly visible public review process required for a conditional use permit.  Such a process would undermine a key need for confidentiality and the security that such confidentiality ensures.  

Historically, the conditional use permit and the required public review process was first required when group residences consisted primarily of former offenders, runaways or substance abuse patients.  The review process was intended as a means to address any security concerns about group home residents that may be raised by neighbors.  

However, domestic violence shelters are used by victims of abuse, rather than former offenders, runaways or substance abuse patients.  Any justifiable security concerns stemming from the residents of the domestic violence shelters are best addressed by maintaining confidentiality as to location of the shelter.

Dated at Seattle, Washington, this 7th day of December, 2001.
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